Question to Cabinet
Responses for the Cabinet Meeting on
7 April 2022

	1.
	Questioner: County Councillor Nikki Hennessy
	Respondent: County Councillor Charles Edwards

	
	
Item 7 - County Road and Yew Tree Road, Ormskirk, Various Highway Measures Including Toucan Crossing and Prohibition of Driving

What Traffic calming support can you offer to assist in making local journeys using sustainable transport modes, particularly walking and cycling down Yew Tree Road as vehicle's travelling down Yew Tree Lane DO NOT adhere to the 20mph speed restrictions. The residents raised the speeding issue in the Consultation.

	
Thank you to Councillor Hennessey for your question and I very much appreciate you taking the time to engage with our Highways Engineers throughout this project. The agenda item 7 is to approve a series of measures that we hope will improve Yew Tree Road when it comes to traffic calming support using sustainable transport modes. 

The construction of cycle tracks with right of way on foot on Yew Tree Road will encourage cyclists down this road, as will the toucan crossing on County Road. These measures will nature calm speeds as we aspire to make Yew Tree Road a liveable neighbourhood. 

The concerns raised regarding vehicle speeds in the consultation and by you today are very welcomed and have been passed on to the County Council's speed management team for further consideration.




